
Date:  24th May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We had had a lovely fortnight to finish this term. The sun was  out 

for us for the sponsored walk your age last week. It was a lovely 

atmosphere with children enjoying their walk in the beautiful 

weather. Thank you to all of the PTA volunteers who helped to 

run this successful fundraiser. We are very grateful for all of the 

generous donations which will significantly enhance our 

lunchtime outdoor play. We look forward to calculating the final 

total soon.   

We’ve had a great end to the term with three Fab Finishes being 

presented this afternoon. Thank you to everyone who was able to 

attend these alongside the Open House to engage with your child’s most recent learning . 

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend and half term. We look forward to welcoming the children back 

on Monday 3rd June. 

Mrs Fraser 

Headteacher  

 

Teacher News 

We would like to congratulate Miss Karn who is pregnant and expecting a 
new member of her family in September! 

We are really excited to share the news that we have employed 
two new teachers for the next academic year. Miss Presdee, who 
has been a SCIT student this year, will be staying with us as a class 
teacher from September.  

We are also delighted that Miss Naylor will also be joining us as a 
KS2 teacher from September. We are really looking forward to 
welcoming her to our school community.  

 

Wraparound Care Outstanding Payments 

Please ensure that payments for breakfast and after school club are 
cleared by the end of term. Please note that any payments made 
through Tax Free Childcare will not be applied until the first week back 
after half term. Please note that the school office will be closed next week over half term.  



Date:  24th May 2024 

Parent Support Advisor Sessions 
The Lighthouse Team from the BKAT are offering 1-1 drop in sessions for        
parents on the first Thursday of every month at our school. These run from 
8:45—9:45am. Please contact the office to attend an upcoming session.    
 
 
Sports Day 

For the week commencing Monday 15th July, we will be holding an 

‘Olympic International Week’. This will include Sports Day which is 

planned for Thursday 18th July or Friday the 19th July in the event of wet 

weather. Nursery, reception, year 1 and year 2 children will be taking 

part in their sports day in the morning.   

We will then be enjoying a whole school lunch at 12:00pm which all   

parents and carers are invited to—please bring a picnic to enjoy on our school field.  

Year 3 and year 4 children will then be taking part in their sports day in the afternoon.  

 

Childcare applications for parents of 9-month-olds to open 12 May 

From this date, eligible working parents of children from 9 months old will be able to register to      
access 15 hours of government-funded childcare a week, with the offer beginning from September 
2024. Funding will begin the term after your child turns 9 months.  

Parents can check their own eligibility and need to apply for their own code. If your child already has 
a Tax Free Childcare account and you want to apply for Free Childcare For Working Parents, you 
should wait until it’s time to reconfirm your details. You will receive a reminder about this when it is 
time. Visit the website below for further information:Homepage | HMRC Childcare Choices 

Unfortunately William Morris only has capacity for children from 3 years old, however Swindon     
Borough Council can help you to find childcare in the area. 
 
Swimming lessons 

Swimming lessons will be taking place during the first 2 weeks of next term. Some of you may have 
seen the marquee going up today. Please can we ask that parents ensure their children do not go 
near the pool when they collect at the end of the day.  

We hope Year 3 & 4 have enjoy some great lessons! 

 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last 

week — we are very proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Football Match 
Well done to the Year 3 children 
who had a football match against 
Abbey Meads Primary School. It 
was a close game and they came 
home with the win and a score of  
0-1! Well done to the year 3s who 
worked hard to keep up with the 
tough competition and worked so 
well as a fantastic team.    



Housepoint Winners 

Well done to all children who are in the Swans house. They earned 

the most house points this term and have therefore won the award 

of wearing non-school uniform on the first Friday back after the    

holidays. This will be on Friday 7th June.   

 

PTA Raffle Tickets 

Raffle tickets will be coming home in the children’s book bags today. Please 
could all raffle tickets be returned to school by Thursday 13th June to either 
the school office or to class teachers for entry into the draw.  

 

Wrong Trousers Day 

More information on an upcoming event on the school calendar, details below and on the poster:- 
The idea is simple: find your weirdest, wackiest trousers and donate for the right to look 
wrong. Whether you parade in your pyjamas, shimmy around in sequins or have fun in some funky 
flares. (Children to wear along with their white polo top, school cardigan/jumper and school shoes) - 
The school will be alive with colour!!!! 









 



https://forms.office.com/e/my7FVdpTFv 

https://forms.office.com/e/my7FVdpTFv




June 
3-14th June Y3 & 4 Swimming 

3-7th Y4 Timetables check week  

7th Ice cream Friday 

3-14th Y3&4 Swimming lessons on site 

6th Lighthouse drop in session 

7th Swans house—non school uniform 

11th Reception vision screening  

12th SEND Families Voice coffee morning 

14th PTA Father’s Day craft 

15th PTA School Fair 

21st Wrong Trousers charity day 

27th Y3 sleepover 

July 
1st TD INSET day 

4th Lighthouse drop in session 

5th Ice cream Friday 

7th PTA TGV market stall 

10th Infant voice festival 

11th Governors meeting 

11th Reports to parents 

15th—19th Olympic Week 

18th Sports Day 

18th International lunch & parents picnic lunch 

19th rain off Sports Day 

22nd Open House 

23rd Summer disco 

25th Break up 3pm 

 

[New dates in red] 

  TD INSET Days 2024-25 

• Monday 2nd Sept 2024 
• Tuesday 3rd Sept 2024 
• Monday 24th Feb 2025 
 

Please see 2024—2025 term dates on the school 

website.   



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

What a fabulous term we have had! We have been making the most 

of the warmer weather and have been spending lots of time outside; climbing, digging, running and 

making music with a range of objects! The children continue to make us all so proud with their   

progress and achievements.  

Last week we learnt about who lives on or in a pond, looking at ducks and frogs. In maths we 

looked at capacity; looking at full, half full and empty. We explored capacity using water and       

objects, we had lots of fun making a mess with the water! We looked at Oi Frog! Thinking about 

rhyming words and objects. We worked hard to find rhyming objects to add to our silly soup! 

This week we have been looking at oceans and sea animals, we have been reading the book 

‘Somebody Swallowed Stanley’ and we have been thinking about recycling and what it means and 

how we can look after the environment. In maths this week, we have been using 5 frames to      

represents amounts to 5. We have also been practising representing numbers using our fingers!  

Thank you for your continued support this term, we hope that you all have a lovely half term, and 

we will see you in term 6! 

Reminders:  

• Please ensure your child has a PE kit in school (white t-shirt, navy shorts, and daps).  

• Please ensure that all belongings are clearly marked with your child’s name including water 

bottles.  

• Please ensure that if your child is bringing a packed lunch that it does not contain items with 

nuts e.g. cereal bars or spreads.  

• Please ensure all children have spare clothes including pants/knickers, trousers, socks and      

t-shirt. Our nursery supplies are running very low. 

• Please ensure your child brings a hat to nursery every day during the warmer weather. They 

are welcome to leave these at school in their drawers.  

• Long lasting suncream must be applied before your child’s session. Please ensure your child’s 

suncream does not contain almond or any other nut oils.  

 

The Nursery Team :) 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
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 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

The last two weeks have flown by and we cannot believe that it’s the end 

of term 5! 

We have learned so much about plants and have loved watching our radish 

and lettuce growing in the garden, we will be harvesting them very soon.  We will sing the ‘Plant 

song’ in our Fab Finish. 

We have been learning about healthy food and talking about the importance of being active to stay 

healthy. The children sorted food into those that are good to eat lots of and those foods that are 

good to have a little bit of, they were really great at explaining what we need to survive and thrive. 

In English we have continued to work hard on our phonic knowledge and have been writing more and 

more independently every week, we are so proud of how much progress all the children have made. 

Maths has seen us work on doubling and halving, sharing (pretend!) cookies on plates, we also have 

been think about the composition of teens numbers and are getting very good at explaining what 

they are made of – eg – ‘12 is ten and 2 ones’ 

Please apply long lasting suncream to your child before school as the weather gets hotter, we are not 

able to re-apply suncream during the day. We do encourage all children to drink lots of water and 

wear their hats at this time of year. Have a lovely half term and we will see you back on Monday 3rd 

June. The EYFS team 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 
What a roaring success this term has been as we embarked on a thrilling 
journey back in time to the age of the dinosaurs! Our young explorers have immersed themselves in 
a world of prehistoric wonders, learning fascinating facts and developing creative skills along the way. 
The children created detailed dinosaur fact files, showcasing their newfound knowledge about these 
magnificent creatures. They enthusiastically researched different species, their habitats, diets, and 
even some theories about their extinction. Each fact file is a testament to their curiosity and hard 
work, filled with colourful illustrations and intriguing facts.  
The children were captivated by Mary Anning’s story and significant contributions to science despite 
facing many challenges. To honour her legacy, the students sculpted their own fossils, carefully craft-
ing each piece to resemble ancient relics, showcasing their creativity and attention to detail. A high-
light was our special song dedicated to Mary Anning. Which the children beautifully showcased in our 
Fab Finish.  
In Maths this term we have completed our addition and subtraction number sentences using 2 digit 
numbers. The children have been perfecting their mental Maths and using a range of different    
methods to help support them.   
Our topic next term will be ‘Childhood’ the children will be researching toys from the past and        
significant events. We also have the phonic screening next term so please continue to practice   
phonics over the holiday.  
Hope you all have a wonderful May half term.  
The Year 1 Team  



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  
What a fantastic term it has been in Year 2! Full of fun, excitement and amazing 
work by the children. We’re really proud of each and every one of them and we look forward to a jam
-packed final term including our much anticipated trip to Weston-Super-Mare! 
In our English lessons, we have been recapping lots of the skills that we have learned throughout the 
year and we have been applying them to our writing. The children are becoming more confident in 
using commas in a list, apostrophes for possession and using adjectives to describe. We have just  
finished writing persuasive letters encouraging people to visit the moon! We have been using the 
book ‘Man on the Moon’ to help us generate ideas. 
In Maths, we have finished learning about money, including finding change from 50p and £1. This 
week we have started to learn about statistics by interpreting tables, creating tallies and we have 
started to use pictograms too. 
We have continued to look at influential historical figures as part of our ‘Movers and Shakers’ topic. 
The children are now able to recall lots of information about famous people from our past such as 
Neil Armstrong, Isambard Kingdom Brunel, Rosa Parks, Emmeline Pankhurst and Christopher          
Columbus. 
In Science, we have learning all about animal survival. We have considered how animals use their 
habitats to meet their basic needs and be able to survive. 
In PE, we have been working on our fitness. We have focussed on controlling our pace and breathing 
so that we can take part in activity for longer periods of time. This came in useful when completed 
our sponsored walk for the PTA. 
We hope that you have a well-deserved break over half term, and we look forward to seeing you in 
Term 6. Please don’t forget to keep reading and practising times tables using times tables rockstars at 
home. The Year 2 team :) 

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

                  What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

Thank you Year 3 for another exciting term! 

We have rounded up our topic with some exciting activities and the children have engaged with these 

brilliantly. 

Inspired by songs about different heroes and villains, we wrote our own songs considering everything 

that we have looked at this term. We thought carefully about the pitch and rhythm of our tunes before 

adding in the lyrics. Whilst writing our pieces of music, we used music notes including crotchets, quavers, 

double quavers and a crotchet rest. We had lots of fun with this and were impressed by the confidence 

of those who wanted to perform their songs to the rest of the class. 

Linked to our science topic, we looked at the different types of plants and trees we have around the 

school grounds. After exploring the different leaves and labelling the parts of a leaf, we then took the 

opportunity to sketch some of our wonderful, growing trees on the field. We were amazed by some of 

the talented artists we have in Year 3 and how great these sketches were! 

Alongside pollination and seed dispersal, we have also looked at the life-cycle of a plant. We are pleased 

to say that our sunflowers are growing well following the germination of their seeds, they have grown 

from seedlings into young plants. We continue to measure them and can’t believe how quickly they’re 

growing from week to week. 

It has also been an exciting couple of weeks of English lessons where we have looked into different     

adverts and created a success criteria for memorable adverts. We then designed our very own creation 

good enough for Mr Willy Wonka himself to make and sell! With these creations, we scripted our own 

adverts ensuring they were persuasive, informative and memorable. We used our playscripts to then 

record our adverts and have had a lot of fun doing so. 

In Maths, we have improved our knowledge of telling the time on analogue clocks. After recapping 

o’clock, half-past, quarter to, quarter past and telling the time to five-minute intervals, we learnt how to 

tell the time to the nearest minute. 

We hope you have a wonderful half term and look forward to an exciting term 6 where we have lots   

going on including swimming and the year 3 sleepover! Please keep an eye out for a letter with more  

information on the sleepover after half term. 

From the Year 3 team 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

 

The last few weeks have been full of activity and we can’t believe we’re already at the 

end of the term! 

The children have been working hard in English to write their own persuasive argument 

based on our class book. ‘How to Train your Dragon’.  They have worked hard to         

include emotive language in their writing which has been very powerful to read.  

In Maths, we’ve been working with fractions and decimals, rounding them, comparing 

them, converting them and this week, adding and subtracting them!  

The children have been working hard to prepare for our Fab Finish performance with 

recorders. They have shown motivation and perseverance, and we really hope you    

enjoy listening to them play.  

Also this week, the children have been making various different healthy snacks. First, 

they made fruit kebabs, working on their chopping skills. Then, they made popcorn 

outside using the fire! Finally, they made hummus and, whilst some did not enjoy the 

taste, they all took part making it which was great!  

On Monday, we got to visit GWA and listen to their school orchestra, as well as soloists. 

The children really enjoyed listening to the solo artists and hopefully it has inspired a 

few to pursue their musical interests.  

Thank you for all your support with the PTA sponsored walk—the children did so well 

walking/running in the sunshine and have raised a huge amount of money.  

We hope you have a fantastic half term and we look forward to seeing you when you 

get back.  

Please practise your timestables as much as possible as we will have the multiplication 

check when we get back after half term. 

 

Thanks again,  

The Year 4 Team.  
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